
 

Church of St. Timothy 

Phone 763.784.1329 Fax 763.784.0652 

All bulletins are available on our website: www.churchofsttimothy.com 

Mission Statement:  We are a progressive, welcoming Catholic community that values full participation in 

worship and community service. We commit to being a peace-loving, Eucharistic community providing 

integrated faith formation and applying gospel values to daily living. 

Church of St. Timothy | 707 89th Ave NE Blaine MN 55434 | 763.784.1329 

Parish Staff 

Pastor    Fr. Joe Whalen 

Deacon/Marriage Ministry  Joe Frederick 

Receptionist    Kelly Boxwell 

Middle/High School Faith Formation;  Youth Ministry  Rick Craig                                     

Receptionist                      Jill Hanson 

Bookkeeper    Joy Heifort 

Coordinator of Liturgical Music  Therese Jorgensen 

Communications Director   Rhonda Miska 

Director of Parish Faith Formation  Cindy Novak 

Pastoral Minister     Maggie Philbrook 

Children’s Ministries/Safe Environment Coordinator   Kristen Raaen 

Maintenance Director   Barry Schuetzler 

Director of Liturgy and Music  Bill Steffl 

Director of Administration and Finance Cathy Sullivan 

 

See our website for full listing of parish staff. 

Office hours: 
    Monday - Thursday              8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
    Friday and Sunday     8:00 a.m. -  noon 
    Saturday            Closed 
    
Weekend liturgy schedule  
Saturday: 5:00 p.m. (with American Sign Language  
interpretation)  Sunday: 8:30 and 10:30 a.m. 
Saturday evening livestreaming Mass: 5:00 pm 
 
Daily Mass: 9:00 a.m., Monday-Friday (unless there is a  
funeral. Daily Mass intentions are posted on the bulletin 
boards at all church entrances.) 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Saturdays at 3:00 p.m. or 

call the office to make an appointment. 

Prayer requests:  Call 763.755.5027 or 763.757.3776.   

Communion for homebound: Contact the parish office. 

Baptisms: Call the office for information on baptismal 

preparation class for parents. 

Weddings: Contact the office to make arrangements and 

learn more about preparation for the sacrament of 

matrimony at least six months prior to the wedding. 

November 19, 2023 

Thirty-third Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 





Welcome to St. Tim’s! 

Daily Scripture Readings 

Parish News and Updates 

Readings for the week of November 19 
Monday:  I Mc 1:10-15, 41-43, 54-57, 62-63; Ps 119:53, 61, 134, 150, 155, 158;  
 Lk 18-35-43 
Tuesday:  (Presentation of the Blessed Virgin Mary) II Mc 6:18-31; Ps 3:2-7; Lk 19:1-10 
Wednesday:  (St. Cecilia) II Mc 7:1, 20-31; Ps 17:1, 5-6, 8, 15; Lk 19:11-28 
Thursday:  I Mc 2:15-29; Ps 50:1-2, 5-6, 14-15; Lk 19:41-44 
Friday:  (St. Andre Dung-Lac and companions) I Mc 4:36-37, 52-59; I Chr 29:10-12; 
 Lk 19:45-48 
Saturday:  I Mc 6:1-13; Ps 9:2-4, 6, 16, 19; Lk 20: 27-40 
Sunday: (Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe) Ez 34:11-12, 15-17; 
 Ps 23:1-6; I Cor 15:20-26, 28; Mt 25:31-46) 

May they rest in peace 
We prayerfully remember Larry Miskowiec and all in our parish family who have died. 
May they rest in peace and may the grieving know God’s consoling presence.  A list of 
parish deaths and funeral information can be found on our parish website.  

Youth News 
St. Timothy’s Staff Highlight:  Joy Heifort 

Christmas Flowers and Decorations 
With the first Sunday of Advent just 
around the corner, it is time to start 
thinking about making St. Timothy’s  
sanctuary beautiful for Christmas 
celebrations. To make a financial gift 
towards Christmas flowers and 
decorations in memory or in honor of 
someone special, donations can be made 
via check to “Church of St. Timothy” with 
“Christmas flowers” in the memo line.  

Along with the check, please include a 
separate paper with your name, the 
amount of your donation, if the gift is in 
memory or in honor of someone special, 
and that person’s name. Thank you for 
your generosity in bringing beauty to our 
Christmas liturgies.  

Joy Heifort has been a part of the Church of St. Timothy staff team for 
three years. She serves as the bookkeeper and also works with the 
database that is connected to our new church management software. If 
you’ve called the parish office with questions about online giving, you 
have probably talked with her!  

She says that “the sense of Christian family” is one of her favorite 
things about being on staff at St. Tim’s.  

Joy was born in California and moved to Coon Rapids at the age of three. She is a 
graduate of Coon Rapids High School and received her associate’s degree with a focus 
in social work. Before coming to St. Tim’s, her favorite job was serving as a 
paraeducator at PACT Charter School in Ramsey, work that she found challenging but 
also rewarding.  

She is the only biological child of her parents Mary and Tom. “But I am very proud to 
say that I have 43 foster siblings!” Joy added.  

Joy and her husband Travis recently celebrated their 25th wedding anniversary. They 
have two sons:  Ethan, who is 19, and Darrin, who is 23. She also counts her cat Locket 
and her “granddog” Yogi as part of the family.  

When Joy is not at the parish office, she enjoys following the Minnesota Twins, 
scrapbooking, bowling, and being with family and friends. She also likes to spend time 
outdoors, especially at the family cabin.  

Catechism in a Year Discussion 
Group 
Learn more about your Catholic faith by 
discussing it with others who are following 
the Ascension Press podcast “Catechism in 
a Year.” Even if you haven’t listened to it 
or are not caught up with the most recent 
episodes, you are still most welcome to 
attend and participate in the discussion of 
topics. The group will meet in the parish 
center on Monday, November 20 at 6:30 
p.m. If you have questions about the 
discussion group or other adult faith 
formation opportunities, contact Cindy 
Novak in the parish office. 

St. Tim’s Book Club for 
Adults 
Looking for a good read? 
Try our December Book 
Club selection, “Our Lady 
of Hot Messes: Getting 
Real with God in Dive 
Bars and Confessionals” 
by Leticia Ochoa Adams. 
The author shares her 
experiences of finding God with her 
through many struggles and the tragedy of 
her son’s suicide.  The book club will meet 
on Zoom on Monday, December 4 at 6:30 
p.m. Contact Cindy Novak to receive the 
Zoom link. There are a limited number of 
copies of the book available in the parish 
office for parishioners to borrow. 

High school 
youth spent a 
weekend away 
on retreat in 
October at 
Camp Omega 
in Waterville. 
The focus of 
the retreat was 
finding inner 
peace through 

a relationship with God. Here is what 
some of the youth participants had to say 
about the experience:  
“The retreat was almost too much fun!  I 
want to come back every year.  I always 
feel better when I come back and also feel 
closer to everyone and God.” 

“Life feels very different on a retreat than 
at home—I felt more connected to God 
because I have no distractions here.”  

“This retreat brought me a lot closer to 
God. It was really nice not having my 
phone and taking in the fresh air.”    

St. Timothy Facebook Page 
Do you know that St. Tim’s has a 
Facebook page that is updated daily? The 
Facebook page includes inspirational 
quotations from saints, Scripture, and 
parish homilies; news about parish 
events; photos of our building and 
grounds; and much more. Visit 
facebook.com/StTimothyBlaine and “like” 
and “follow” the page so posts from St. 
Tim’s will show up in your feed.  


